July-12-2017 Message from the CASC Club President

Dear Swim Families,
 
As we bring to a close the 2017 summer swim session, it gives me great pleasure to reflect upon the tremendous efforts and patience of the coaches, swimmers and their families to make Casper Swim Club great again.  With these elements in place, we are in good shape for the future as we look forward towards an exciting Fall/Winter swim season.
 
Currently, the Board has targeted certain goals over the coming months, the first of which includes acceptance of nominees for Treasurer.  Creation of our budget items, answering your swim-related financial questions, control of the flow of funds and communication with our accountant are the mainstays of our Treasurer’s duties.  With that in mind, it is critical we fill this position on the Board with the exit of our current Treasurer, Larry Bridge.  
 
Second, we are targeting four Thursday night “mini-meets” over the entire Fall/Winter season which will help keep your costs to a minimum with respect to time and travel.  These are fun events where our swimmers compete against just a few out-of-town swimmers and allow swimmers to rapidly accumulate a series of best times.   These are also excellent opportunities for would-be officials to get deck time in.   
 
Third, we are targeting a major meet we host here in Casper after the first of the year, a 2-day extravaganza in which teams from all over the state may compete in.  Not only will we need a fully trained stable of officials by then, but we will need a host of volunteers from families to fill other positions to ensure a successful meet.  REMEMBER: Casper Swim Club  is mostly a parent-driven, volunteer organization, and without your help, we cannot create the experience we all want for our swimmers.
 
Lastly, we wish to welcome aboard Andi Roark as your swim team’s new Safety Officer.  This position is (once again) a necessity and is critical for a successfully functioning swim club to be able to host swim meets.  Thank you, Andi, for your energy, cooperation, and spirit of volunteerism!
 
Once again, please email us with any questions or concerns you have about the club as we march forward.
 
Sincerely, 
 
Karl Radke, MD (Board President)

